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PO Box 1586 Lucerne Ca 95458

lakecodemclub@gmail.com

www.lakecountydemocraticclub.org

FPPC #850642


Lake County Democratic Club Meeting Minutes – October 11, 2016.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Acting Chair, Richard East.  All present pledged allegiance to the flag.  9 members and 6 guests were present.
Officers present:  Acting Chair Richard East, Treasurer John Sheehy, Vice-Treasurer James Evans.  Carlene Leskar taking minutes for Secretary Judy Conard.
Sept. minutes were approved without changes.
October agenda was approved with the addition of two speakers: Helena Welsh and a spokesperson for Measure C.
OFFICER REPORTS – Chair asked for time-sensitive reports only.
· Treasurer John Sheehy – No new members or renewals.  Balance on hand $2,325.92.
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS – 
· Membership & Outreach Chair Carlene Leskar – Current paid-up membership stands at 74.
· Candidates & Issues – Becky Curry passed around sign-up sheets for phone banking for endorsed candidates, Prop 55 and Measure Y.

· Fundraising Chair Debra Boivin – Will work on fundraising ideas after the first of the year.
ONGOING BUSINESS –
· Becky reported that the BBQ was a success; attendance was at least 100.  The beef was very good; we should use Red & White Store in Clearlake Oaks again.  The catered sides were all good.
· More sign-ups were needed for the UDC HQ staffing.  
· We can no longer meet on Tuesdays at the Lower Lake Methodist Social Hall (Wed & Thurs are alternatives).  Therefore, Becky moved that we change our meetings to every 2nd Wednesday beginning Dec. 14th.  Debra seconded.  Motion approved. Carlene will take care of notifying the church and completing paperwork.
· Lump sum donation to the Lower Lake Methodist Church was once again postponed until after we learn the financial results from the BBQ.
NEW BUSINESS –

· Sean Millerick was endorsed last month by the Club for a position on the Middletown Unified School Board.  Mr. Millerick has declined asking for a donation from us.
· Rich East will appoint a Nomination Committee to enlist a slate of officers for 2017. Since there will be no formal meeting in Nov. due to the Election Watch Party, we will vote in our new officers at our meeting on Dec. 14th.
Announcements – 

· Nov. 8th meeting will be an Election Watch Party here in the UDC Office.
SPEAKERS –

Cecilia Aguiar-Curry spoke on her candidacy for State Assembly District 4.  She introduced her campaign manager, Carli Reveles, who will be accompanying Cecilia to Sacramento if she is elected.  And if elected, Cecilia has already begun working with Mike McGuire, John Garamendi and Mike Thompson to set up a full-time office in Lakeport.
After a break, Helena Welsh spoke on her candidacy for one of the two positions on the Middletown Unified School Board.  She was well received by the group and unanimously endorsed (Becky moved, Virginia seconded) with a donation of $200.
Lastly, Craig Shell spoke in support of Measure C which is a local tax measure on commercial cannabis production. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Next meeting:  Wed., December 14th @6:30 pm at 16255 2nd Street, Lower Lake
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